
 
 

Sports Newsletter: Term 5 and 6 Round Up  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

This year seems to have flown by; I cannot believe we are in a new year already and the 
ŜǾŜƴǘǎ ŀǊŜ ŀƭǊŜŀŘȅ ōŜƎƛƴƴƛƴƎ ŦƻǊ ¸ŜŀǊ с ǘƘƛǎ {ŀǘǳǊŘŀȅΗ LΩƳ ǎǳǊŜ ƛǘ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ ŜǾŜƴǘŦǳƭ 
year! A new club for Year 5/6, Girls Football, will begin this term. Tennis clubs will also 
begin again. 

Term 5 and 6 were very hectic, with the tennis season getting into full swing as well as 
ǘƘŜ ƴŜǘōŀƭƭΣ ōƻǘƘ ǿƛǘƘ ƘǳƎŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎΦ LΩƳ ǎƻ ǇǊƻǳŘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƘŀǊŘ ǿƻǊƪΣ 
dedication and enjoyment! Finally, thank you to everybody who attended Sports Day; it 
was such a success and the children seemed to enjoy the new races, especially the fancy 
dress relay! Photos of this are on the screen at the office.      

 Miss Law.  

 

 

County Tennis!  

Huge congratulations to the Year 4 Mini Tennis Red team who won                                                                             

the Ashford competition. Their win allowed them to qualify for the                                                                

county finals.   

During the county finals, all four of the team played incredibly. The                                                                        

won their group, winning all their matches and then played the                                                                        

eventual winners, only losing out by a couple of points! They worked                                                                        

so hard and ended up 3rd in the county! An absolutely superb                                                                    

performance.  

Well done to: Aimee and Lucy and Charlie and Fynn. 

 

Well done to all the teams involved in the Mini Tennis Festival. We took 3 teams to the event, and all 

teams came back with medals! What a great result! 

The three teams were:  

¶ Ethan, Evie S, Jacob and Harvey; 

¶ Katie, Katoula, Daniel and Noah; 

¶ Jack, Ellis, Toby and Issy. 

All teams played fantastic tennis, especially as  
some had to go with a different doubles partner 
 than they would normally. They played some  
difficult matches, but finished 1st and joint 3rd,  
after Wye had to play each other in the  
semi-finals and the 3rd/4 th playoff! Wye won  
against Tenterden in the finals!   



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Tennis, tennis and more tennis! 

Every year, along with Wye Tennis Club, we apply for the children who play tennis regularly to play in 

Team tennis competitions and doubles competitions. The team tennis is split into different sections, 

depending on how old you are and therefore what colour ball you play with. all the teams and doubles 

competitors played superbly and made the school very proud!  

Red Ball ςBoys            

Harvey, Noah, Daniel and Jacob                                                                               

 . 

Red Ball ς Girls (team) 

 Katie and Katoula 

Orange Ball ς Girls 

                Team 1: Anya, Ellen, Lucy and Aimee.            Team 2: May, Izzie, Evie and Issy. 

                                                  

Orange Ball ς Boys 

                Team 1: Josh, Oliver, Charlie and Anton.                   Team 2: Ewan, Ethan, Toby and Ollie.  

                                                

 

Year 3-6 Tennis Team and Double 

Players 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Netball Tournament 

One Saturday, we took two teams to the Ashford and District Netball Tournament to compete in the 

large schools tournament. There was one Year 5 and Year 6 team competing in a group with Furley 

Park, Kennington, Beaver Green and Ashford Oaks.  

Both teams played fantastically well, with the Year 5 team playing in their first proper tournament. 

They even won against the eventual second place team!  

The Year 6 team won their group, winning every match. They then went on to the semi-finals against 

Ashford Oaks which they won. This meant they got through to the final against Furley Park A. After 

going down 2-0, they managed to refocus and went on to play some incredible netball, working 

fantastically as a team. They ended up winning 3-2, making them the large school winners!  

   

Because of their win, they then played against Tenterden in a match to find out who would go to the 

county finals. In the match versus Tenterden, the team raised their netball again, and with Eve unable 

to play, Ellen stepped in. The team won brilliantly and this meant they progressed to the county finals. 

This is the second time in 2 years that the Wye team have managed this! 

Huge congratulations and well played to both teams. I was so impressed with the attitude from both 

teams, their team spirit and how well they represented Wye. Thank you so much to Lorna Wren who 

continues to support the netball at Wye.  

 

County Netball 

 

During the county finals, held in Canterbury, the team 

started slowly. They drew their first match and then 

went on to lose the next couple. They kept calm and 

worked well as a team and then went on to win their 

remaining matches and play some stunning netball!  

In the end, the team came 3rd in their group, which 

was a fantastic achievement. They had a great day, 

supported one another and were commented on for 

ǇƭŀȅƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ΨōŜǎǘ ƴŜǘōŀƭƭΩΦ ²Ƙŀǘ ŀ ŎƻƳǇƭƛƳŜƴǘΗ  



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Netball League 

Not to be outdone by the tennis achievements, we played yet more netball! Two teams, Wye Bears and 

Wye Crowns played in the Netball League most weeks during the summer term. Both teams played 

exceptionally well playing teams from in and around the Ashford areas. Wye Bears had an added difficulty 

of many team changes but dealt with this well.  

In the shield division, Wye Crowns finished at the top of the league. Many teams were very evenly 

matched and the places came down to the final match!  

In the cup division, Wye Bears finished third in their group. Many of the team were Year 5 which has been 

fantastic experience for them, ready for their next year in the league!  

        

At the last netball session of the year, awards, as voted for by the players, were as follows: 

Wye Crowns Most Improved Player: Alfie Oliver 

Wye Crowns Best Player: Molly Garratt 

Wye Bears Most Improved Player: Lauren Cross 

Wye Bears Best Player: Callum Herbert  

 

Ashford and District Athletics  

 

Brilliant work from the Year 4 and Year 6 

Athletics team saw them run, jump and 

throw their way to second place in the Large 

{ŎƘƻƻƭǎΩ ǎŜŎǘƛƻƴΦ 

They all put their absolute all into their 

events and should be incredibly proud of 

themselves.  



 
 

 

Girls Football 

During a football tournament, the girls football team came an incredible 3rd. The girls had been 

training with Bob for the last couple of weeks and put their all into every match. What an 

ŀŎƘƛŜǾŜƳŜƴǘΗ Lǘ Ƙŀǎ ŀƭǎƻ ǊŜǎǳƭǘŜŘ ƛƴ ²ȅŜ ƴƻǿ ƘŀǾƛƴƎ ŀ ƎƛǊƭǎΩ Ŧƻƻǘōŀƭƭ Ŏƭǳō ǿƘƛŎƘ ǿƛƭƭ Ǌǳƴ ŀǘ 

lunchtimes for Year 5 and 6.  

 

 

Tag Rugby 

Well done to all involved in the Tag Rugby competition at Towers. We entered two 

teams, both of which played brilliantly. They first played in a group stage, against 4 

other teams. One of our teams finished first, the other third. This meant each team 

respectively went on to play other teams that also finished in those positions. Both 

teams had some tough matches but worked incredibly hard. We finished 4th and 

16th out of 22 teams. A special thank you to Dan Jones who helped coach the 

children at special one-off sessions, after school and at lunch time. The support 

was greatly received!   

     

 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

       

Year 2 Infant Agility  

2 teams, one from Rabbits and one from Squirrels, went with Miss Law to the Julie Rose 

Stadium to take part in the Infant Agility. The teams were against 12 other schools. They 

had to compete in different activities like throwing, jumping and running. They even had 

the opportunity to run on the running track!  

Both teams represented the school well and had great fun competing in the activities. 

They cheered each other on and did the school proud. Well done Year 2.  

Boys Football 

¶ The B team played six friendlies last year. 

They won three, drew one and lost two. 

They worked well as a team and played 

some great football.  

¶ The A team won the Ashford North 

Football League (joint winners with St 

Mary's). 

¶ Winning this league ensured that we 

qualified for 'finals night' at Furley Park. 

Finals night is where the best four teams 

in Ashford meet (semi-finals then the 

final) to decide who the Ashford 

champion is for 2016. 

¶  We won the semi-final against 

Kingsnorth (3-0) but lost the fin al to St 

Mary's (2-1) after letting in two goals in 

the first five minutes. We dominated the 

second half, pulled a goal back but 

couldn't quite get the equaliser!  

¶ Daniel Sussams won the 'golden boot 

award' because he scored more goals 

than any other child in Ashford. 

 


